WMSOA Annual General Meeting Minutes – December 4, 2010

Grandville High School – 9:00 AM

Board Members Present:  G Pilbeam, J Crumb, M Lundvick, L Olsen, P Holwerda, B Powers, D Turkstra

Assigners Present:  G Pilbeam, B Wagner

Members: 85

The meeting was called to order at 9 AM by Greg Pilbeam, who introduced three new members and thanked all of the Association members for their work and assistance in the fall season just concluded.

Secretary’s Report - Larry Olsen gave the report, indicating that the minutes of the 2009 meeting are posted on the WMSOA website.  The minutes were approved.  It was also noted that 16 WMSOA newsletters were sent out during the prior year; and members were reminded to contact Larry or another board member with any changes in address or personal information or with questions about officiating matters.

Treasurer’s Report - Mark Lundvick gave the report based on a handout showing the Association’s financial position, indicating total revenues of $23,284 and total expenses of $23,562 for the 2010 operating period, and a bank balance of $10,833 at this time.  All bills have been paid.

Assignors’ Report – Greg Pilbeam and Bill Wagner reported fall season was challenging due to large number of game changes requested by the schools and expressed their appreciation to everyone for their flexibility in dealing with them.  9 new Ads and 20 new athletic secretaries in the 54 high schools for which our Association assigned had to be educated in the use of Arbiter and the problems caused by late changes.  Greg and Bill finally got the OK Conference to put a stop to the changes.  Several new conference tournaments were added, some with short notice; but we were able to cover all of them.

Members are reminded to upload a photo to their Arbiter profiles.  This is important for proper identification when coaches or schools are filing reports and for follow-up by our Association.

There were 240 yellow cards and 23 red cards reported this fall in the OK Conference, as well as 1 assault on a referee.  This case was properly turned over to authorities, the student was expelled from school for the incident, and the case is still moving through the court system.

Overtime procedures were a major issue this fall and took many hours in communication with the conferences to finalize.  Please use the chart emailed to members and available on the WMSOA website for reference to the proper procedure for each conference and/or division.

WMSOA assigned 2797 games this year, exclusive of those in the GLIAC and WHAC assigned on behalf of Kim Vieira.

Members are reminded to update availability on Arbiter for the spring 2011 girls’ season as soon as possible (by mid-January at the latest) and by mid-February for the fall season.  The 2010 schedule will be cleared from Arbiter by 12/15/10.

Be sure to call schools (particularly former City League) to make sure games are “on” as scheduled.  Also note that more schools are NOT paying at the game site, but mailing checks.  Give them 2 weeks, and then follow up with the schools and with Greg or Bill if payment has not been received.

We will be added some 3-man systems for select games outside the OK Red when teams request them or if it is thought that the game may be of greater challenge or intensity (“rivalry” games or other considerations).

We will try to get correct “game site” locations into Arbiter, as some schools have the school address in Arbiter but actually play their games at another site.

Ethics Report – John Crumb reminded members to properly complete game reports promptly so the assignors are aware of any issues that came up in games and can respond to the schools/conferences.  CALL Greg to report any red cards issued, as well as any yellow cards issued to coaches or other non-playing bench personnel.  The assault case mentioned earlier was properly handled at the time by contacting the police and is being handled in the judicial system.

President’s Report – Greg also asked members to provide information about significant game issues…red cards, major injuries, security issues, etc…as soon as possible.  He also noted that MHSAA Officials Game Reports are now to be done “on line”, which was a change made during the fall season with no notice from MHSAA.  It does not appear that this report can be printed out, so anything included in the MHSAA game report must be put into the Arbiter game report or sent to Greg and/or John in a separate document by email.

The overtime procedures from the boys’ fall season will remain in effect for the girls’ spring season.

For the OK and other conferences, ALL JV games will now use 35-minute halves.

Concussion management is an on-going important issue.  We are looking to the MHSAA for a better definition of who is authorized to determine a player’s eligibility to return to a high school game after exhibiting concussion-like symptoms.  For a college game, if there is no certified trainer/doctor, there is no game.

We believe that the issues with the “member in good standing” status on the MHSAA website have been corrected. but contact Bill Wagner if there still seems to be a problem with your record there.

WMSOA completed site evaluations at 10 or 12 games in the MIAA, covering all of the schools.  There were also 20 site evaluations done at high school games.  These were done by Frank Warren, Tom Walters, Greg, and Bill.  The evaluations look at officials’ performances, site administration, clock issues, security concerns, and anything else that comes up.  These were favorable in most aspects, and we will continue to do them as we are able.

The Association also presented a special award to Keith Miller for his 18+ years of service to our Association and to soccer in West Michigan.

Elections of Board Members

Doug Turkstra was elected to serve a two-year term as WMSOA President – unanimous by acclamation

Bob Powers was elected to serve a two-year term as WMSOA Treasurer – unanimous by acclamation

Mark Lundvick, Bob Schultz, and Tom Walters were elected to serve one-year terms as Members-at-Large

These individuals had expressed to the board an interest in the positions, and no additional nominations were presented from the floor.

New Business

Pay Rates – Greg reported that we have been working to get game fee increases for high school, but it is unlikely that anything will be changed for next year.  Negotiations with the MIAA will occur in February, with a possibility of an increase.  An extra $25 per game has already been approved for MIAA tournament games.

Website - We have a new website as of 01/01/11 – wmsoa.org.  The site is being remodeled this winter, and Paul Holwerda has asked for pictures of game officials in action or at sites that can be posted on the web page.

Game Reports & Performance – Be professional in all you do on and off the field and DO YOUR JOB in calling the game.  You are probably on camera with somebody, even if it is only a cell phone photo or video.  Make sure there is nothing that can be used to call your performance or actions into question.  Promptly file a complete game report with game authorities and on Arbiter to provide the game officials’ perspective on information about cards, injuries, incidents, and any other issues of concern.

Game reports MUST contain the following:


Final score of the game


Names and numbers of all persons receiving yellow or red cards (Call in red cards ASAP)


Numbers of goal scorers (and names if possible)


Presence of game administrators and medical personnel at the site


Injuries (and the circumstances) that require more than minor medical attention


Security or safety issues with participants, spectators, or the site


Indication if payment was made at the site

Referee and Site Reviews – Tom Walters commented on his experiences with referee and site review.  He saw good referee performances and suggested members email him if interested in having him view one of their games.  He will make every effort to be there if he is not scheduled for another game that MUST be covered for some reason.  It is his wish to make the review a positive experience by providing another set of eyes to watch the game as an otherwise uninvolved party and to offer observations and suggestions and a chance for the officials to ask about game situations.  It also gives him a chance to see how the high schools, in particular, do with game administration; and he appreciates the opportunity to stay involved in the game while no longer active on the pitch.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen – WMSOA Secretary
